
 

 

 

School Advisory Council: 

After much interviewing and consultation, I am pleased to advertise the 

members of the School Advisory Council for 2019.  

I sincerely thank everyone who engaged in the deliberation and consultation 

process.  

The council has five parent representatives (nicely spread across classes K-6), 

two teachers and one principal – ie eight members in total. 

The council will meet together before the end of the year to prepare for 2019 

so we ‘hit the new year running’. 

Council Members: 

Cassie Cook - Teacher  

Camilla Brown – Teacher 

Janine Webster – Niall KG and Callum 3G  

Nigel Carpenter – Rachel 2G 

Tamara Munro – Lana 1B  

Richard Ang - Tessa 3B and Lindsay 6G 

Bernadette Ho – Anastasia 1G and Genevieve 4G 

Philip Ledlin - Principal 

 

Thank you, Kate Fairbanks: 

Parents will be interested to learn that Kate Fairbanks (Charlie Y1) is part of the 
OLD Pastoral Care team that meets regularly to deliberate important pastoral 
care and wellbeing matters K-6 for students. 

 

P+F Annual General Meeting –  TODAY Tuesday 6 November 6.30pm 

Everyone is welcome at the 2018 P+F Annual General Meeting, Tuesday 6 
November 6.30pm. 

At this meeting, as a group, we will discuss how the P+F leadership group will 
‘look’ and function going forward. There will, of course, be a slight change in 
the purpose of the group considering there will be no need for any fundraising. 
Put simply, the new P+F leadership group will essentially be solely dedicated to 
engaging the community through social events, social support, parent 
educational opportunities and more. 

Please refer to last week’s newsletter regarding important specific details 
regarding the likely P+F structure in 2019. 

COMING EVENTS   

November 

Tues 6 Plenary 2020 

Meeting 6pm 

Tues 6 P&F AGM 6.30pm 

Fri 9 Kindergarten 2019 

Transition  

9-10.30 (2 of 3) 

Fri 9 Remembrance Day 

Ceremony 12.20pm 

Fri 16 Kindergarten 2019 

Transition  

9-10.30 (3 of 3) 

Thurs 22 School Disco 

Yrs K-1 3.15-4.30pm 

Yrs 2-3 4.30-6pm 

Yrs 4, 5 & 6 6-7.30pm 

Thurs 29 Year 6 Graduation 

& End of Year Liturgy 10am 

December 

Mon 3 Parent Session on 

MAI Assessments  

Wed 12 Swimming Carnival 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Our Lady of Dolours 

 

 

 

   
    

OUR LADY OF DOLOURS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWS  Term 4  Week 4 - 5 November 2018 

The Principal’s Piece  

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 

 

 

Plenary 2020 Meeting at OLD School - Tuesday 6 November 6pm - (just prior to the P+F AGM) 

I urge parents to read the letter further on/attached in this newsletter regarding a pivotal period of deliberation 

that our Catholic Church is undergoing (ie Plenary 2020). This critical period of deliberation really needs your 

input and suggestions now! 

Mr Sam McClean will manage a meeting at school just prior to the P+F AGM at 6pm (6.11.18). 

A comprehensive explanation of Plenary 2020 is given in the outline attached to this newsletter. 

Semester 2 Students Reports will be emailed home to parents on Friday 14.12.18 

School Disco: 

Exciting details follow further on in this newsletter regarding the up and coming yearly school disco. 

General Details: 

Date: Thursday 22 November 

Yrs K and 1 3.15-4.30pm 

Yrs 2 and 3 4.30-6.00pm 

Yrs 4, 5 and 6 6.00-7.30pm 

Christmas Carols led by OLD School Choir at Kmart – Chatswood Chase – 15.11.18 – 10am 

Everyone is warmly invited to come to Kmart, Chatswood Chase, Thursday 15 November 10am to see our school 

choir sing and help ‘open’ the Wishing Tree Appeal. 

Mayor Gail Giles-Gidney and other prominent community leaders will be present at this exciting occasion. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Swimming Lessons (Kinder-Year 4)  Swimming lessons for all students Kinder-Year 4 commence this week. Please 
ensure the following have been organised:  

1.       Label all items of your child’s clothing – school uniform, swimming costume, goggles, swimming cap, 
shoes, socks, underwear, spare clothes, towel, swimming bag etc 

2.       Have swimming bags packed the night before to prevent anything being forgotten 

3.       Ensure your child can get in and out of their own swimming costume independently 

4.       Ensure your child can put their own school uniform on independently 

 

Reminder: All children wear their swimming costumes to school under their sports uniform. If you child has 
swimming at 9.15am they wear their swimming costume under their ‘pool clothes’ and wear a pair of thongs / 
sandals to school. ‘Pool clothes’ may include an easy summer dress, t-shirt and shorts, a wearable hooded towel.   

 

Swimming carnival:  Yesterday the students in Years 2-6 (plus children in Year 1 who turn 8 in 2019) brought 
home information and permission notes for the school swimming carnival. Please note there has been a change 
of date to Wednesday 12th December. These notes need to be returned ASAP and no later than Friday 15th 
November. I encourage as many parents as possible to be engaged with this school event by volunteering to help 
on the day or just come along to cheer on the children. As we live so close to the Harbour and the beach, it is so 
important all our students learn how to swim and the annual swimming carnival is such a wonderful celebration 
of this. 

 

EMU Intervention Program: Throughout Term 2 and 3, six Year 1 students participated in a special Mathematics 
intervention program called EMU (Extending Mathematical Understanding) led my by Mrs Gray and me. These 
students excitedly and enthusiastically attended the lessons every single day and have made such wonderful 
progress in their conceptual understanding of Number. We wish to congratulate these students and their parents 
for their commitment, effort and achievements. Congratulations on graduating from this program!!!! (If you 
would like to learn more about this program or the involved assessment – The MAI – please see below). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 
 
 

 

Parent Education Session – MAI assessments:  For the past 5-6 years the teachers at O.L.D. have been conducting 
a Mathematical assessment called ‘Mathematical Assessment Instrument’ (MAI). This is a one-on-one assessment 
that occurs once a year and provides such rich data on each child as well as extremely valuable whole school data 
where we can identify trends and patterns. The teachers use this data from the first day of school to program to 
cater for the specific Mathematical needs of each and every child in their class. If you would like to learn more 
about this assessment and how it is used please come along to the Parent Education session on Monday 3rd 
December. I will also endeavour to have this meeting on Facebook Live. If you are interested in attending please 
email me via the school email address.  

 

 

 

 

HATS! HATS! HATS! As we are now in November it is so important that EVERY 
student at O.L.D. is wearing their hat every day. Not only is the hat an important 
part of the school uniform, but it is also extremely important for skin safety. 
Please ensure your child is wearing their hat in the morning when they come to 
school as well as when they are walking home in the afternoons. It is 
compulsory for students to wear their hat at recess, lunch, during sport lessons 
or during any outdoor lessons. If a child is not wearing their hat, they will have a 
period of ‘time out’ and will then only be allowed to play in the shade. Please 
assist the school by checking your child has their hat packed every day. Thank 
you! 

 

 

 

 

Hand washing hygiene: Since returning to school after the holidays children across all grades have been 
experiencing bouts of gastro. This is a timely reminder to remind your children about how to effectively wash 
their hands before eating and after using the toilet. The teachers will also be following up with this in their own 
classrooms. 

 

 

Chicken Pox. 

Please be advised a case of chicken pox has been reported at the school. An email was sent to all families earlier today. 

More information can be found at: 

http//:www.health.nsw.gov.au/infectious/factsheets/chickenpox.pdf 

 



 

 

 

 
Remembrance Day Ceremony 12:20pm THIS Friday 9th of November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday November the 11th we celebrate Remembrance Day.  As a school community we will gather together for 

Remembrance Day THIS Friday 9th of November at 12:20pm. Parents are invited to this important event and are most 

welcome to join us at the COLA.   During the ceremony, Gwenaelle, in Year 6, will mark this important occasion with a speech 

about the 100 year anniversary of the Armistice. 

This year is of significant importance because we commemorate the centenary of the Armistice that ended the First World 

War.  One hundred years ago on 11 November 1918, four bloody years of brutal conflict came to an end. Almost 62,000 

Australians died fighting for our freedom and in service of our nation. 

After several months of hard fighting on the Western Front, the Allies finally broke through the Hindenburg Line on 29 

September 1918. The German army was beaten and within weeks came the Armistice. 

The Armistice of Compiègne between the Allies and Germany came into effect at 11am on 11 November 1918. The guns fell 

silent on the Western Front and after more than four years of unimaginable bloodshed and destruction, the war was finally 

over. 

The Armistice paved the way for the signing of a formal peace treaty, the Treaty of Versailles, and the end of the war six 

months later.  

After the Second World War, Armistice Day became Remembrance Day; a time to remember those who suffered in all wars. 

 

Christmas Concert with Andrew Chinn 

On Friday December 14th, religious songwriter and singer will be visiting our 
school to be a part of our Christmas celebrations.  Andrew’s songs, such as 
“These Hands”, “Together As One”, “Rainbow” and “In the Beginning” are used 
in classrooms and liturgies around Australia, New Zealand, the United States, 
Canada and the United Kingdom.  Parents are warmly invited to be a part of the 
celebration of faith and fun.  The concert will take place in the Our Lady of 
Dolours Church at 5pm.  We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earlier this year, students in Stage 1 were given the opportunity to 
enter an Australia-wide Writing Competition. 

This week, we were thrilled to receive a letter from the “Write4Fun” 
organisers congratulating our participating students: 

 

“This year, the competition was held throughout primary and 
secondary schools within Australia and we received over 9,000 
entries!  Your school has been recognised for outstanding student 
writing as less than 10% of schools showed this level of 
achievement.” 

 

Well done to all of our outstanding writers! 

Literacy—Mrs Jill Greenwood 



 

 

 

 
As you may be aware, the Catholic Church across Australia is to have a Plenary Council in 2020, known as Plenary 2020. 

A Plenary Council is the highest formal gathering of all local churches in a country. Our Plenary Council 2020 is being held so 

that we can have dialogue about the future of the Catholic Church in Australia. 

The last time the Catholic Church in Australia held a Plenary Council was in 1937. It has been more than 80 years since we 

gathered all of the Church together and much has changed. In 2020, we will have a Plenary Council about the future of the 

Catholic Church in Australia. What are we called to do? Who are we called to be? How do we need to change? 

Pope Francis has spoken of the need to engage in the world and respond in faith. He said: 

“Our previous ways of explaining the world and relationships, good and bad, no longer appears to work. The way in which we 

locate ourselves in history has changed. Things we thought would never happen, or that we never thought we would see, we 

are experiencing now, and we dare not even imagine the future. That which appeared normal to us – family, the Church, 

society and the world – will probably no longer seem that way. We cannot simply wait for what we are experiencing to pass, 

under the illusion that things will return to being how they were before.” 

The journey toward the Plenary Council will help us to prepare to listen to God by listening to one another. We invite all 

people to engage, to be a part of the listening and dialogue encounter in the next two years. 

The key question asked in in the run up to the plenary council is: 

“What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time?” 

We are asked to come together and share dialogue about how each of us answer this question. If many people respond to 

this call, the Plenary Council will have much information to work from. There is no ‘prerequisite’ to have your say. The 

Plenary Council wants to hear from everyone. From those who attend Mass and are active in the Church, to those who are 

not as familiar with their Parish as perhaps they used to be. 

At Our Lady of Dolours Catholic School, we will have the opportunity to come together to share our understandings of the 

key question “What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time?” There will be a listening and dialogue session 

in the school library at 6pm sharp on Tuesday 6th of November – right before the Parents and Friends AGM. 

If you would like more information on the Plenary Council, go to http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/  

If you are not able to get to this session, you are more than welcome to share your ideas online at http://

plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/resources/have-your-say/ 

 

Pastoral Care—Mr Sam McClean 

http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/resources/have-your-say/
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/resources/have-your-say/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

OLD Social Justice 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scholastic BookClub will return for Issue 8 in the next couple of weeks. Meanwhile you are still able to order in 
the Scholastic Loop app directly for Issue 7 home delivered to you. If you have previously ordered from Issue 6, 
you will be eligible for rolling bonus rewards for bonus books in Issue 7.  

 

Kind regards, 

Julie 

Camp Australia 
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Please scroll down for further information 
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Above is the canteen roster & there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Monday -= Friday 12.40—1.40pm, so just 

an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are able to fill and of the orange highlighted spots please email 

olodcanteen@yahoo.com.au 

The kids thank you for your assistance! 
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